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Subject: Continued availability of operating grants under the 2025 EU4Health work 
programme

Operating grants from the EU4Health programme are vital for EU health NGOs to represent 
citizens and vulnerable groups effectively and independently. These grants align with the 
2021 Council conclusion urging Member States and the Commission to support civil society 
organisations in promoting health access for all, especially vulnerable groups. However, 
uncertainty about these grants’ future availability and funding levels has persisted since their 
reintroduction in 2021. In 2024, just EUR 9 million – less than 1.2 % of the total EUR 752.4 
million budget – was allocated for operating grants. Looking ahead to 2025, there is still no 
clarity on funding continuation or the publication timing of the work programme, despite 33 
organisations securing framework programme agreements for 2025-2026.

A reduction in funding would significantly hinder health policy efforts, as civil society is 
crucial to European health initiatives.

1. Can the Commission confirm a substantial increase funding for EU health civil society 
organisations in 2025 to accommodate the expanded number of eligible entities?

2. For the EU4Health programme’s final two years, will the Commission establish a more 
predictable funding scheme, allowing civil society to plan activities effectively in 
support of public health goals?
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